ROYAL AIR FORCE LOCKING APPRENTICES ASSOCIATION

NEWS LETTER

Ser5 Aug9%4

WELCOME

Welcome to our fifth News Letter. In this issue we will
be reporting on the AGM and Reunion, providing an
outline of our plans for the recognition of Apprentice
training at No 1 Radio School and reviewing the
latest moves in the threatened closure of RAF
Locking. As promised, we are keeping to the same
quarterly format so_you can expect the sixth
Newsletter to armrive in about the second week of
- December.

OPEN LETTER FROM THE CHAIRMAN
Dear Members

First of all | would like to thank all of you who
attended the AGM on the 18th of June and supported
the social functions before and after, which made the
whole weekend a worthwhile occasion. From a
personal viewpoint, Pat an | enjoyed ourseives
tremendously making new friends and meeting old. It
was good to see so many new members and very
gratifying to see that our membership has nearly
tripled in only 12 months. | don't intend to make my
letter a long thank you, but | feel that you would wish
me to repeat my thanks, made from the platform, to
the Committee members at RAF Locking and
Weston super-Mare who did such a super job in
organising the weekend. | would also like to repeat
my thanks to the Station Commander, Group
Captain lan Sloss, for allowing us the facilities to hold
the AGM.

The AGM, preceded by the Meet and Greet,
appeared to be a great success. The necessary
business was dealt with reasonably quickly and the
members produced lively discussion on some of the
agenda items which | take as a very healthy sign.
Your Committee and | need the feedback provided
by discussion and argument on proposals to ensure
that we are reflecting the wishes of the membership
at large. | feel that we are setting the right level as a
committee by ensuring that the infrastructure of the
Association is in place and operating unobtrusively.
All the membership must feel that it has a say on
important matters through the representatives or
directly at the AGM. That is my perspective anyway.
Please comment if you wish. The questions that |
took from the Meeting will be addressed at the next
Committee Meeting in August and you will be
advised of the outcome through the Newsletter. As a

membership you may be asked to comment or open
discussion on some of the long term measures and if
you are unhappy over aspects please speak up.

Many of us moved from the AGM to the Flowerdown
Fair. Chas Hart organised, once again, the glorious
weather which enabled us to enjoy, with Station
personnel and thousands of other people, a splendid
afternoon. | believe this is one of the most pleasant
open days cumently offered; not over-
commercialised, lots of Unit operated stalls, other
stalls of local interest, a variety of refreshments at
reasonable prices and an excellent Arena display.

The flying display itself is different from the norm and
this year was topped off by the Red Amows. What
better way to spend a summer aftemoon? | should
add that | am not a member of the Station PR team
nor do | wish to be posted to RAF Locking so, |
assure you, my praise is without bias. | would only
hope to continue to hold our AGMs at future
Flowerdown Fairs. With only a short pause for a
shower and a quick change our next port of call was
at Party and Dancescene where the Ring Duo had
once again organised the Supper Dance where good
food, good wine and good humour were the major
ingredients.

In summary, it is thanks to you, the members, that
the RAFLAA is now a thriving association with an
increasing membership and, as recently
demonstrated, an ability to enjoy our social events
and do the business which will ensure that we will
thrive into the future. Please continue to be proactive
when it comes to how we operate. Please support the
functions organised on your behalf like next
October's Supper Dance and do actively seek to
increase our membership by operation of the
personal contact network. Its the only one that works.

Thank you for all the support that you have given me
personally, for your letters offering help, advice and,
in particular, for those apologising for being unable to
attend the AGM. Please accept this letter as an
acknowledgement. See you all soon

Yours

Joe
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AGM AND REUNION

On a pleasant Saturday moming on the 18 June the
Association held its first Annual General Meeting
when around 120 members, many accompanied by
their wives, enjoyed a short reunion with a moming of
meeting and greeting before the AGM took place.

The Flowerdown Brass, RAF Locking's voluntary
band, provided background music and members
were able to see the entry shields in their new
position on the Station Theatre wall. This year we
were also able to run our own subsidised bar with
1970 prices. Neil Castle and John Hall produced
some splendid displays and of major note, members
were able to meet our new President, Air
Commodore Martin Palmer. 8

Memorabilia on display included the video which
members can purchase for £6-00 plus postage and
packing. A proforma is included for those members
wishing to order one. Also on view were several
items of miniatures such as Apprentice wheel cuff
links, tie tack, sparks badges, full size wheels and
ladies left-pointing eagle brooches. All these items,
which are available through the Secretary, are
manufactured in silver and gilt. Also on sale were
prints of the painting ‘Beaufort Over Locking.' For
those interested, the prints can still be purchased
from Sqn Ldr Chris Morgan, OC Logs Sqn at RAF
Locking, telephone number (0934) 822131 ext 7257.

Details of the meeting are outlined below.

The President told the Meeting that he was pleased
and honoured to be invited to become the
Association's President. The organisation was, he
said, helping to keep alive the spirit of the Apprentice
scheme which first saw wireless and electrical
apprentices at Flowerdown in 1922. After a move to
Cranwell in 1929 the school made its final home at
Locking in 1952. He noted that, with the last entry
passing out in 1976, the periods of time the School
spent at Cranwell and Locking were almost equal in
length. He went on to tell the Meeting that the
Apprentice scheme had had to fight constantly to
stay alive and the spirit this generated was very
much in evidence in the old recovered film that had
recently been made into a video.

CHAIRMAN'S REPORT

The Chairman thanked Air Cdre Martin Palmer for
accepting the Presidency of the Association and also
thanked the Station Commander for agreeing to
become the Honorary Vice President. He also
welcomed Vic Ludlow (68th) who is the Secretary of
the RAFCAA as well as being a member of the
RAFLAA, confiration, he said, of the close links
between the 2 Associations. In his review of the year
he reported that the Association had met its main
Constitutional objectives; it had achieved a steady
growth, had provided the membership with 2 social
events and, most importantly, was about to propose

a means of recognising Apprentice training at
Locking.

TREASURER'S REPORT

The Treasurer, in his report, pointed out that the
balance sheet reflected the position of the
Association at the end of its financial year on 31 Dec
93. Since that time many transactions had taken
place with funds flowing in and out of the account.
The net effect was that the Association's finances
were still in good order with nearly £1000 on deposit
with no large bills outstanding. He went on to point
out that much of the expenditure-was up-front money
and that stocks acquired were gradually tumed back
into cash. Timing was therefore an important element
in the accounting. Of particular note was the very
small sum on the Balance Sheet for printing. Virtually
all the Association's reproduction work was carried
out free of charge; however, there was no guarantee
that this state of affairs would last for ever but in the
short term he said that he was confident that this item
would not become a burden on the Association.

MEMBERSHIP SECRETARY'S REPORT

The Membership Secretary said that the membership
stood at 297 and he expected it to reach 300 by the
end of the moming. He reviewed the efforts that had
been made to reach potential new members through
advertising and local radio but pointed out that the
best route was still through the members themselves.
He said that a few had, by their own efforts, traced
almost the whole of their own particular entries and
lad  shown wnat was possibie with a - iittle
determination. He also made a plea for memorabilia:
if members wished to donate it and outlined the
facilities that he had now acquired to safeguard
photographs and other items.

AMENDMENTS TO THE CONSTITUTION

The Chairman proposed the following changes to the
Constitution:

Administrative Change. It was proposed to amend
the Constitution in order to allow the Committee to go
outside the Membership for the annual audit. The
amendment deletes, ‘from the Association
Membership' from paragraph 13.

Life Membership. It was proposed that paragraph 5
of the Constitution (Finance) be extended to admit
life membership. The change adds, ‘Life
membership of the Association may be purchased
for a single payment of £100.'

Associate Membership. It was proposed that
paragraph 9 of the Constitution (Membership) be
extended to include Associate Membership. The new
addition would read: ‘“Additionally, Associate
Membership may be offered in selected cases to
individuals who had a close association with the
training of Apprentices at RAF Locking or who made
a significant contribution to the training.'
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Appointment of Vice President.

it was proposed that the Commandant of No
1 Radio School should be elected as the
Association's Vice President. The amendment to
paragraph 10 of the Constitution to read: 'b. The
Commandant of No 1 Radio School as Honorary
Vice President.'

After discussion, all the proposals were passed by the
Meeting but the one relating to Associate
Membership gave rise to the greatest debate.
Disquiet was expressed by some over the
ramifications of allowing Associate Membership;
however, the Committee were of the view that since
the privilege would be sparingly, probably rarely,
used and that as the appointment would have to be
ratified by the AGM, there was a sufficient safeguard
to satisfy most objections. Moreover, it was also felt
that the Association would benefit from those invited
to become Associates.

On this matter, Members who wish to nominate a
candidate for Associate Membership should note the
stringent qualification required and that a resume off
the nominee's career would be required before the
Committee could consider the application.

Members should note that it is not intended to reissue
a new Constitution. We recommend that Members
record the changes as handwritten amendments to
their copies.

SUBSCRIPTIONS

The Chaimman outlined the required financial need in
94/95 and the Meeting agreed that the annual
renewal membership fee was to be £7-50. The
joining fee would remain at £10. Members will be
invoiced for their subscriptions during the month that
they first joined the Association.

MEMBERS PROPOSITIONS

~ The Chaimman outlined a Committee proposal to

present an annual award to No 1 Radio School. This
award would meet the dual Constitutional objectives
of commemorating the training of Apprentices at
RAF Locking and at the same time would recognise
achievement in training and technical merit.

The proposal was to present a trophy to No 1 Radio
School to the value of £250; it would be in the
Commandant's gift to award it annually for
outstanding performance. In addition, a further £50 a
year was proposed to provide the recipient with a
miniature.

Whilst the proposal met universal acceptance in
principle there was much discussion on the detail and
it was finally left to the Committee to determine the
extent and scope of the award within the approved
expenditure.

CHANGE OF COMMITTEE MEMBER

The Chairman announced that Committee Member
Dave Rees was leaving shortly for a tour in Cyprus
and called for a replacement nomination. Peter
Crowe, 95th entry, volunteered to take on the post
and his election was agreed by the Meeting.

NEXT AGM

Finally, the Chairman said that the Meeting should
decide a provisional date for the next AGM and said
that it would be held at RAF Locking on 17 June
1995 which is the most likely Saturday for next year's
Flowerdown Fair.

MEMBERSHIP NOTES

Members will be pleased to know that we are now
more than 300 in number and that we have our first
member in New Zealand. We were looking at a
target of 250 in the first year and having surpassed it
by a margin undreamt of in June 93 we are now
looking at a new one of 400 by next years AGM.
However, new members applications depend to a
large extent on you spreading the word through
friends that you have kept in contact with so, as
usual, we are enclosing a membership application
which we would ask you to pass on after using your
persuasive powers.

Because of the steady increase in members it is now
becoming more difficult to print a complete list of the
membership at each Newsletter so we have decided
to print it out once a year and issue supplementary
sheets each quarter. For new members, they will
receive tnhe current lisi on joining.

The reasons for not providing members' addresses
are still valid and we will continue to maintain the
policy. The grounds are worth reiterating and new
members will no doubt be interested. They are 3 fold.
Firstly, if we publish our database information we
have to register the Association under the Data
Protection Act at a large initial cost. Secondly, some
members may wish their addresses to remain private
and this desire must be given due regard. Finally,
security, especially for those members still serving, is
now an essential consideration. It is also for this last
reason that we have decided not to include members'
ranks on the database.

You will find the list of members at the back of the
News Letter printed in order of entries. Should any
member wish to contact other members, we will be
pleased to act as a post box and pass on any
communication.

SAD DEATH OF BRIAN CARPENTER

It is with great sadness that we report the death of
Brian Carpenter of the 75th entry, a member of the
Association. Brian, who was 57 years old, died of a
heart attack on Monday 4 July. Although under
treatment for a heart condition, his passing was
unexpected. Brian was a great sailor with his own off-
shore boat and a staunch member of the Portchester
Sailing Club many of whose members attended the
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Funeral which was held on 12 July at Portchester
Crematorium. The Association was represented by
Brian Johnson (76th) and Terry Kendall (76th) also
attended. Before retiring, Brian worked for Marconi
Communications in Portsmouth. We offer our
sincere condolences to Christine, his widow, and his
2 Sons.

Although not a members of the Association we also
sadly record the deaths of 3 other ex-apprentices in
June. The first of these was Paul Youhill (84th) who
died tragically in a glider accident on the Mendips.
Paul was an electronic design engineer who was
responsible for elements of the Space Shuttle. He
worked on the programme at both Houston and Cape
Canaveral. In a car accident in France, Derek Parker
(68th) was killed along with his wife Jan as they
motored back to catch the ferry home at the end of
their summer holiday. Derek spent some 25 years as
an instrumentation manager at Hinkley Point Nuclear
Power Station. Finally, the death of Geoff Venton
(104th) has been reported by Mike Strange of the
same entry. Geoff died of cancer after a long period
of suffering on the 21 June. We offer our sincere
condolences to the bereaved families.

DOES YOUR FIRM HAVE A HOUSE MAGAZINE?

Simon Johnson (208th) has suggested that we
publish a paragraph that could be inserted in the
house magazines of large companies to attract new
members. How about:

Calling all ex-RAF Locking Apprentices

Did you start your career as an Apprentice at RAF
Locking, Weston-super-Mare? The RAF Locking
Apprentice Association is keen to hear from all ex-
Aircraft, Technician, Craft and Mechanic Apprentices
who trained at the Unit between 1952 and 1976. The
Association exists to provide members with a means
of maintaining contact, giving support where
necessary and fostering friendship through social
meetings. It is also in being to ensure that the spirit of
Apprentice training lives on despite the sad end to
the scheme last year. If you would like to know more,
then contact Charles Hart, the RAFLAA Secretary, at
9 South Road, Weston-super-Mare, BS23 2HA. Tel
(0934) 621969.

If you work for a large organisation which has an in-
house magazine, please ask the editorial staff to
place our ad' with perhaps a repeat every 6 months
or so.

THE AUTUMN SOCIAL WEEKEND

After our successful AGM Dinner Dance we are
confident that our autumn social event, to be held on
Saturday 29 October, will be as good if not better.
Although we are not expecting the 150 that sat down
to dinner in June, last years event was enjoyed by
over 40 couples many of whom had travelled long
distances to enjoy a mild October weekend at
Weston's attractions where some excellent
entertainment was available.

What is on this year? The National Motorcycle
Sandocross Championships will be held over the
Saturday and the Sunday. This means that the Town
will be full of "Bikers' but the racing over the sand
dunes by the Royal Hospital and alongside the
Weston Golf Club makes for exciting watching.
Despite the numbers of people attracted to the Town
by this event, accommodation is still readily
available.

For those of a more gentle disposition, Weston
Operatic Society, acclaimed as one of the finest
amateur groups in the UK, are performing Gilbert
and Sullivan's lolanthe at Weston's plush Playhouse.
Tickets for the Friday evening performance or the
Saturday Matinee can be booked for you by
completing the appropriate section on the Dinner
Dance application. Early booking is advised as these
2 performances are always extremely popular.

So why not make a date for an affordable away
weekend to gear yourself up for the coming winter?
George Ring will again be looking after the Dinner
Dance organisation. You will find an application at
the back of the News Letter. Essential details are:
Date, 29 Oct 94; cost, £12-50 a ticket; Time, 7 for 7-
30pm; Dress, Lounge suit; Venue, Dance and
Partyscene, Whitecross Road, Weston-super-Mare,
Tel (0934) 627048.

VIDEO OF APPRENTICE LIFE IN THE 50'S

The video, which has been made up from pieces of
scrap 16mm footage recently discovered in a
austbin, is now availabie for saie. It contains scenes
of apprentice life at both Cranwell and Locking with
items of interest from every day life in the bamrack
blocks to events such as AOCs inspections, a pass
out and a church parade in Sleaford led, of course,
by the pipe band.

At Locking, a Station Sports day is featured together
with an Open Day of the period with sideshows and
an air Display. The cost of production has been kept
low so that we are able to retail the video at only £6
plus post and packing. The added namative and
musical background featuring both the Weston Band
of the RAF and the Apprentices Pipe and Trumpet
Band make this 30 minute documentary very
watchable. An order form for the video is provided
with the Newsletter.

ENTRY PHOTOGRAPHS

If you have a picture of your entry and can identify
who is on the photograph then perhaps you would
like to have it scanned and presented with the names
of the people listed below it. Derek Smith (75th) is
able to offer this service to members. He can be
contacted on (0793) 814745 or at Harmbridge Ltd, 25
Brimble Hill, Swindon, Wilts, SN4 ORQ.

MEMBERS VIDEOS

Bamy Price (85th) has a colour film of his entry pass
out. Do any other members have cine film that could
be put together to produce a similar video to the
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current one? The Association would be interested to
hear from members if there are any old bits of film
available.

SEVENTH COMMITTEE MEETING

The 7th Committee Meeting will not be held until the
afternoon of Tuesday 23 August so the discussions
will be held too late for a report in this Newsletter.
However, the Committee will be discussing the
commemorative award to No 1 Radio School and
discovering what can be achieved within the
parameters of the financial vote at the AGM.
Hopefully we will be able tell you more about the
award in the next Newsletter.

ENTRY BADGES

Do you have a copy of your entry badge? It has been
suggested that the Association should keep a record
of all those lovingly prepared entry badges which
members spent so long designing. If you have kept a
copy of your entry badge, please contact Neil Castle.

FEEDBACK

My plea for feedback on the Newsletter has so far
produced little comment and this leads to the false
impression that you are satisfied with what you are
getting. We would certainly like to hear from you and
if you feel like writing a short article please do not
hold back. The News Letter would benefit
enormously from some personal anecdotes.

Our priority as always is io keep the production cost

of these sheets to the absolute minimum; however, it
is also the intention to make it interesting and more
presentable with members participating. So we would
very much like to hear from you.

THREAT TO AXE RAF LOCKING

In a previous News Letter we outlined the moves that
were taking place in the Service that would ultimately
affect RAF Locking. The RAF Ground Training
Review took place 2 years ago and the results of this
study were announced in Parliament in November
1992. In essence, the Govemment accepted the
recommendations to centre all RAF Engineering
Training at RAF Cosford whilst concentrating
Administrative Training at RAF Halton. However,
RAF Locking was to continue as the Base for TG3
and TG11 training subject to further review.

The “further review” took place very rapidly and it
was considered by some that an announcement
would be made about closure at the beginning of this
year. Councillor Peter Bryant (8Sth), who was
Weston's Town Mayor at the time raised a
Govemment petition obtaining the support of 16500
of Weston's population and presented the signatures
to Viscount Cranboume at the Ministry of Defence on
15 March this year.

Much local press speculation suggested that RAF
Locking's closure would be announced by Defence

Secretary, Malcolm Rifkind, in his July statement to
Pariament; however, the Station did not receive a
mention. If the aim of the MOD is to raise uncertainty
to a maximum then they have done a good job for
we now hear that there will be, sorry might be, an
announcement on Locking's future in the Autumn or
perhaps at the beginning of next year.

FOR THE LADIES

In collaboration with the suppliers of the LAA tie we
are pleased to offer a design for a ladies headscarf
which is illustrated here. Those who attended the
AGM will attest to the quality of the sample scarves
on display and the colours will match those of the
RAFLAA tie. However, to achieve the affordable
price of £9-00, which includes post and packing, we
have to order at least 100. Therefore, we need orders
before deciding whether or not to commit nearly a
£1000 of your funds. If you would like to order a scarf
please send the enclosed proforma to Doug Reid as
indicated.

104 ENTRY PLEA

Mike Strange and Peter Oliver (104th) have jointly
laboured away at finding members of their entry.
They have now reached a plateau. Having found 34
of the 41 to pass out they are unable to locate the
last 7 members. Therefore, can anyone help with the
following; Tony Aldridge, Pete Badcock, Malcolm
Ball, Brian Godfrey, Mick Hall, Alexander Lemon and
Bill Zeal?

Mike would be delighted to hear about any one of the
above named. He has a plan for an entry reunion for
the weekend of the 5/6 April 1996 to celebrate the 30
years since graduation and is aiming at a 100%
tumout. If you might have any information, even from
years back, he would be delighted to hear from you.
His telephone No is: (0767) 315075.

PENULTIMATELY

Thank you all for the support you have given the
Association over the past year. Please remember
that we exist to be of use to you the members so let
us know what more the Association should be doing
for you.

AND FINALLY - DOWN ON THE FARM

Do you remember the Station Pig Farm? That heap
of mud and ordure by the rifle range. The area of
interesting aromas and squealing pink piglets; of bins
of swill on the rattling trailer; of cock up management
and overfried barely eatable bacon served up for
breakfast. Well, all was not what it seemed. Here is
an extract from the Locking Review of 1955 exactly
as it appeared and lovingly written by then O IC.

"Chief events of interest are on the Pig Farm, where

initial measures have been taken to cope with the
changed conditions in the Pig Industry."
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"Various causes have resulted in the necessity for a
much higher standard in quality production, and to
keep abreast of competition in this direction the
Station Farm has acquired seven pedigree Wessex
Saddlebacks Sows and also has its own pedigree
stock boar of the same breed. The points essential
for the production of high quality bacon and pork
have already been fixed in these breeding sows, but
it is intended to develop and improve these points in
our own breeding.”

"The breeding sows of the herd have all reared their
first litters and three of them have now famrowed for
the second time. The sire of these second litters is
our own stock boar ‘Chancellor's Wonder 4th.! The
first examples of his progeny are well up to
expectations.” "

"From the second and subsequent litters will be
selected animals to increase our own herd to a
minimum of fifteen breeding sows and, of course, as
replacements for sows leaving the herd. Others will
be sold at the Pedigree Sales and by treaty and the
remainder will be consumed on the Station or
absorbed into the Bacon and Pork Industry. The
greater part of our contribution to the consumer
market will be provided by crossing our pedigree
sows with a boar of the Large White breed, the result
of this crossing (using good class animals) being an
excellent bacon-type of pig.”

"The herd is registered with the National Pig
Breeders Association and selected the herd prefix of
"RADLOCK.' This has been formally approved by the

Association. One gilt from the first litter of
“Chancellor's Spotlove 192nd has been selected and
registered for inclusion in the herd. Radlock Spotlove
1st is now growing up, and very promising t0o0."

"Interesting times for the pig farm are ahead."

Yes, indeed! | like it!

Proposed ladies Scarf - 54” x 8” Reefer
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YOUR COMMITTEE

Appoint

Name

Address

Tel

Entry

President

Chairman

Secretary

Treasurer

Membership

~ Secretary

RAF Locking
Liaison

Service

Rep

General

General

AA Rep

Craft Rep

Tech Rep

Martin Palmer

Joe Holroyd

Charles Hart

George Ring

Neil Castle

John Hall

Doug Cornford

Doug Reid

Peter Crowe

Ben Cuming

John Leaper

Andy Perkins

Well Cottage
High Street
Guilden Morden
Royston SG8 0JR

9 South Road
Weston super Mare
BS23 2HA

9 Milbum Road
Weston super Mare
BS23 3BF

30 Sandford Road
Winscombe
Avon BS25 1JA

494 Locking Road
Weston-super-Mare
BS24 8QY

12 Church View
Bottesford
Nottinghamshire
NG13 OAE

7 Cadbury Close
Bumham-on-Sea
Somerset

TA8 2UL

14 Hillview Rd
Weston-super-Mare
BS23 3HS

Redcar House
Gilling East
York YO6 4JA

7 Waterside Close
Andoversford
Cheltenham

Gloucestershire GL54 4L.G

107 Balmoral Way
Worle

Weston Super Mare

BS22 9BZ

(0763) 853742

(0934) 621969

(0934) 633757

(0934) 844140

(0934) 517649

(0949) 43926

(0278) 795240

(0934) 412178

(0439) 3443

(0242) 820137

(0934) 417323

o1

85

71

95

76

212

97

86

95

73

223

109



RAF Locking Appprentices

Initials Name Surname '
66 Entry
JH. Jack Rennison
67 Entry
A. Allan Kime
68 Entry
V.J. Vic Ludlow ©143%=31401g
M.J. Michael Street .
69 Entry
G.F.J George Caple
M. Mitch Mitchelson
B. Brian Montgomery
R.J. Rocky Thompson
70 Entry
I lan Ashcroft
D. Derek Hitchins
71 Entry
D.E: David Ham
C.M. Chas Hart
D.H. Dave Moore
D. David Penberthy
D.G. David Restall
72 Entry
Cc.J. Colin Brown -
G.R. Bob Gooch ¢
J.M. John M Smith -
J.R. John Wombwell
73 Entry
B.W. Ben Cuming
R.M. Rod Kent
C.L. C.L Lewis
Ji John Martin
K. Kevin Oultram
D. Dave Painter
J. John Wright
74 Entry

Initials Name Surname
G. Grant Stewart
J. John Towhill
A. Alan Beedham
M.D. Mike Gentry
P.J. "PJ" Hardwick
P. Peter Piatt
LWW. Len Scofield
Derek Smith
D. David Young
T.R. Bob Appleton
C.V. Vic Armstrong
J. John Austin
B. Barry Bonser
N. Neville Brind
B. Brian Carter
D.N. Neil Castle
M. Mike Collier
2, Pete Comforth
D.G. John Davies
E Eric Ellis .
R.C. Rex Farridgton
B. Bill Forbes
B. Brian Gale
M.C. Dizz Gillespie
R. Ron Grant
K.M. Ken Harris
D.R. ‘Wee' Bert Hay
C. Colin Heasman
CJ. Chris Hibbett
M.J. Mike Home
A. Tony Horry
N. Jess Jessup
B. Brian Johnson
P.H. Peter Kay
T. Terry Kendall
J.R. John Morley
A. Tony Prior
A Art Swain
R.F. Bob Vicary



Initials  Name Surname Initials  Name Surname

M. Mike Ward T Tom Girvan
R. Roger Harding
% -Entry i Joe Holroyd
L. Les Hardy GA.  Godfrey Littlejohns
D.G. Capsld InBgs A. Alan McLachlan
C.V. Bob Jamieson R.C. Kanson
M. Wikt ieen R. Roy o'Connell
79 Entry J.M. John O'Keeffe
B. Brian Aldridge B. Barry £se
A.E. Bert Davies - e el Pye
B.S. - rshar P Frank Sansom
R. Ray Hill A.G.E. Taff Scrivens
L Les Longstaff A. Alex Smith
E.B. Bud Nalton B Bty Sykes
"G, Dave White J. Joe Tonepohl
PR. Pete Woods M.J. Mike Wittamore
80 Entry 80 Butey
R. Robert Hewitt D.B. Dave Fisher
D. Derek Powell
81 Entry D. Doug ~ Reid
M.J. Mike Cheetham K. Ken. Walton
82 Entry 87 Entry
D. Dennis Dorey C. Chris Bryan’
P.M. Paul Rosbottom J. John Burkey
B.M. Brian Garratt
% Enty R.K. Dan Harvey
_C.M. Colin Cove H. Tiny Kihle
JW.G. Dutch qulands c. Colin Dscke
M. Mike Horlock JM. Mike Rush
84 Entry K. Will Scarlett
C. Chris AiTiiEs J.D. Chas Trussler
AJ. Tony Beard 88 Entry
R. Ciek Chessgman M. Chis Chisholm
T. Tany Mooney J. John Cross
85 Entry C.Ww. Colin Ingram
MG.  Michael Barker 2. Davy Thompson
JP. Jiskin Brdoie M.G. Michael Watson
c. Colin Buimis G.N. Neil Webster
R.J. Bob Fairchild 89 Entry

M.J. Mick Fell



Initials  Name Surname Initials  Name Surname
AP, Pete Bryant R. Ron Stoves
P. Peter Dibben
W.D. Bill Hamiton-Irvine 94 Entry
M.C. Mervyn Hartie R Rod Austin
R.C. Clive Podile JJ. John Bates
C. Colin Clayton
G.W. G.W Taff Davies
C Colin Bell M.E. Tiny ~ Edwards
W.F. Derick Cotton P.G. Paul Edwards
N. Neil Grant G. Graham Holbrook
JP.M.  Phil Mills D. Dave Kirk
T. Mitch Mitchell D.J. David Kitching
P. Peter Roberts P.W. Pete Purdy
J. Jack Standen AJ. Al Thomas
R.J. Dick Wharmby
95 Entry
J. John Caimns
E. Eric Barham P. Peter Crowe
ks lan Davis J.P. John Fisher
P.J.B. Pete Elliott R. Roland Higgins
M.A. Mike Hill G. George Ring
M. Martin Palmer J.R. John Sloley
R. Roy Tanner D.A. Doug Webster
D.A. Dave Trueman
c. Charles Tyler % Eatry
JD. oy Walker B. Brian Alicock
W. Bill Barrone
B.K. Keith Blake
D.R. David Buse S. Stan Branch
R. Bob Holland D.T. Dave Calvert
c Colin Kent B. Ben Cannon
S. Stan Murray R.W. Roger Clark
DJ. Dave Collis
B.G. Brian Farrell
P Rele iy DiL. Des Fullylove
J.V. John Cresswell B, Taff Greghiy
B.J. garty e E. Ric Homer
M. Mike Fumess
] | lan Hunter
M. 8 Glbosn s. syd Hutchinson
AF. Tany Hiten R. Ron Kennett
RS . P. Pat Marshal
W. Chiz Krzyzanowski R Rod ~ Marshall
M. Sl B RDAR PM.  Peter Mitchell



Initials Name Surname Initials Name Surname
H.S. Harry North R. Ron Regan
M. Mike O'Neill C.J.N. C.J.N. Waller
B. Brian Robertson K.J. Ken Weston
T. Trevor Rodgers
K. Keith Rowland 101 FButey
D. Dick SorVEREF M.A.R. Ginge Heat
G. Guy Slingo M.D. Mick Thieme
R.A. Ron Spain 102 Entry
M.E Malcolm Tumer A Klan Darbyshire
R.G. Rod Williams D. Douglas Every
97 Entry G. Gordon Gambrell
D. Doug Comford PR. Paul Gy
G. Gordon Shores T.CG. Tim Hockley
M. Martin Sparshott P. Pierre Miles
D.G. Glyn Price
98 Entry M.F. Mike Sanders
D. Doug Buttery B. Bill Walker
J. Jim Campbell D. Derek Weller
B. Barry Gray
N.R. Nick Palmer 103 Entey
MR.  Mick Rafferty B. Bruce Cain
J. John Cann
99 Entry DL Dave Chappell
R.P. Bob Alien s.D. Steve Gledhill
A. Bert Armstrong D. Dec Kehoe
R.A. Bob Finlayson R. ‘Plynt’ Lines
C. Colin Hicks D. David Mayes
L Bob Jones G. Graham Mays
T. Terry Mullett R.J. Ron Rees
S.D. Stan Pike J. Jim Roberts
M.A Mike West R. Bob Scanlon
K.D. Ken Williams
T Tim Wyatt 1 Entey
C. Chas Crofton
100 Entry P, Peter Harry
A. Tony Dennett V. Vince Kerr
Cc.V. Vic Faloon B.C. Bryn Neale
T. Tom Gerken P.L Pete (Paddy) Oliver
J. JJ Jardine M.J. Mike Strange
R. Bob Machin J. John Sutheriand
E: Ted Reed J. John Toomer
D. David Rees N. Nick Ziegler




Initials Name Surname Initials Name Surname
105 Entry S.A. Steve Jones
P. Peter iddenden P. Pete Steele
W. Ted Pounds
= 214 Entry
T. Trevor Reynaert 5
: ) J. John Normile
C.H. Chris Russell
M.IL Steve Stevens
107 Ent
o 216 Entry
. PJ.C. John Fryatt ) ]
B. Boris Gilbert
G.S. Graham Jones
J. Jeff Parker
G. Graham Paterson
218 Entry
108 Entry )
. R.J. Richard Webber
P. Phil Humphrey
219 Entry
109 Entry
B.W. Barry Cox
A. Andy Perkins .
D.A. Dave Ferris
115 Entry
221 Entry
l. lan Mowat
P.J. Pete Snape
D.A. Dave Wheatley
223 Ent
120 Entry &
) J. John Leaper
- K.P. Keiwyri Crump
224 Entry
203 Entry
P.L. Pete Doonan
J J. De Naeyer
R.B. Roger Guy
205 Ent
5 e 226 Entry
W.A. ill Kirk
J.S.C. John Rodgers
207 Entry K.W. Keith Shaw
J. Jack Charlton 406 Entry
. Mick ‘Donnell
M : - N. Neil Foster
208 Entry
S. Stewart Blackbum
S. Simon Johnson
210 Entry
D. Des Mannall
212 Entry
R. Robin Amos
J. John Hall
213 Entry



